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Dear residents, 

We are replacing the ceilings in the student toilets in Building A at Black Springs Public School. This 
planned maintenance will involve removing material which is known to contain bonded asbestos.  

Bonded asbestos means it is attached to other material and cannot be crumbled by light pressure. 

We are following all the advice and protocols of independent asbestos hygienists and other experts.  
 
Work to remove the ceiling materials is scheduled for Friday 12 January 2024. All work involving 
asbestos containing materials is scheduled to take place outside of school hours, with additional 
safety measures and air monitoring in place before the work starts. 

Work will be done in accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited 
asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable 
legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines.    

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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